MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

HELD AT SCOTT CITY HALL THURSDAY FEBRUARY 2, 2017 AT 6:00PM
The Mayor and City Council met in Regular Session  Thursday, February 2, 2017 At 6:00pm.  Councilman Young was absent.
Councilman Bergeron led Prayer and Pledge.

Councilman Montoucet motioned to accept Regular Minutes of January 5, 2017.  Seconded by Councilman Hollier, motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Morrison had no report.
Candidate for 3rd Circuit Court of Appeal Mrs. Candyce Perret was absents.
Candidate for State House of Representatives District 42 Mr. Jay Suire asked for support.
Candidate for State House of Representatives District 42  Mr. John Stefanski asked for support.
Councilman Richard motioned to adopt Ordinance #2016-13 An Ordinance amending Chapter 40 (Land Use Code), adding sec. 40-162 establishing sign standards and regulations for land use district T-5.  Seconded by Councilman Bergeron. Motion carried unanimously.
Councilman Montoucet motioned to table Discussion on the Veteran’s Memorial. Mayor Morrison stated more information is needed. Seconded by Councilman Richard, motion carried unanimously.
 
A Discussion about Offord Leblanc’s property approximate 2.787 acre tract located at 614 Delhomme Avenue and 801 Lions Club Road.  Mr. Ben Harmon of ASTM Practice E 1527 stated they performed a Phase I Environmental site assessment in conformance with the scope and limitation. He stated he interview Mr. Robert Gerard of Scott who indicated that he had historical knowledge of the cotton Gin and its operation in the 1960’s He indicated that a large electrical transformer was located along the northwest corner of the structure on the property. This can be seen in a 1968 aerial photograph of the site. Mr. Harmon stated that soil staining and dead vegetation were identified in various locations on the property. A drum and a debris pile is also located on the NE corner of the property and appear to be empty and in poor condition and cannot be determined if they were spilled or leaked. At one time railroad spur were located on the east side and were treated with creosote 
and other contamination from hazardous or petroleum products and may have leaked or spilled from railcars. It’s also believed that DDT was stored on the property. Mr. Harmon believes that additional data through research or a Phase II ESA is needed.  Mr. Jerry Landry family member of property owners stated that he was waiting on the next appraisal.  No action taken.
2016 Crime statistics named City of Scott # 6 as safest places to live in Louisiana. Police Chief Leger stated that Scott Police Department is dedicated to making Scott a safe place to live and work, and a community that our kids can safely play, learn and grow, the officers of the Scott Police Department and City Officials are thrilled to make the following announcement. 
Request for variance to Sec 24 -2 of the Scott Municipal Code-

Discharging Firearms.  Police Chief Leger reported that several Residents complained about feral hogs and Coyotes running uninhabited in the city limits and they expressed concerns for small children and domestic animals. Resident Kert Trahan stated that he could trap them. Chief Leger stated that a license is required by USDA.  After a lengthily discussion it was agree to allow license professionals to help with the control of these animals. No action taken.
Councilman Bergeron introduced Ordinance #2017-1, An Ordinance enlarging the boundaries of the City of Scott, Louisiana. Mark D. Kidder and Ann M. Kidder Area. Ordinance will be up for adoption at the next regular Council Meeting.
Councilman Richard motioned to renew the 5 years contact with Republic Waste Contract. Seconded by Councilman Hollier, motion carried unanimously.
Councilman Montoucet motioned to amend Budget $4000 for an increase in new contract for the Sheriff Department inmate work crews from $51,500 yearly to $61,000 year effective February 1, 2017. Motioned was seconded by Councilman Richard, motion carried unanimously.
Councilman Montoucet motioned to adopt Resolution #2017-2, A Resolution authorizing the mayor to enter into and execute an agreement with the Lafayette Parish Sheriff’s Office for inmate labor.  Seconded by Councilman Richard, motion carried unanimously.
A Discussion on Right Sizing on Westgate/Hwy 93, some concern is that the blacktopping would last 10 or more years. Mayor will get with DOTD 
for more information and bring it to the next regular schedule council meeting. No action taken.
Councilman Richard motioned to accept Engineer Mark Savoy’s recommendation for approval of Bid for Automatic Meter Reading System Project contingent upon the approval of LDH DWRLF Program. The lower bidder was Xtralight manufacturing Partnership, Ltd. In the amount of $949,530.43  Motion was seconded by Councilman Montoucet, motion carried unanimously.
Councilman Richard motioned to accept Engineer Mark Savoy recommendation for approval of Bid for 2016 Residential Water Meters contingent upon approval of LDH DWRLF Program.  Lower bidder Coburns Supply in the amount of $26,000. Seconded by Councilman Hollier, motion carried unanimously.

There being no further business, meeting adjourned
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